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The U.S. announced new travel restrictions this week preventing all travelers from entering the U.S.
who were physically present within 14 days in South Africa, Botswana, Zimbabwe, Namibia, Lesotho,
Eswatini, Mozambique and Malawi, except U.S. citizens and permanent residents. The restriction
may expand to other countries as the Omicron variant spreads. It remains unclear whether National
Interest Exceptions to previous travel restrictions will remain valid for 12 months as previously
announced because Customs and Border Protection stated that any exceptions issued prior to the
travel restriction are not valid. 

International travelers entering the U.S. must be vaccinated (with limited exceptions) and must
secure a negative COVID test within one day of departure for the U.S.

© 2025 Varnum LLP 

National Law Review, Volume XI, Number 337

Source URL:https://natlawreview.com/article/omicron-variant-results-new-covid-travel-restrictions-and-
testing-requirements 

Page 1 of 1

Powered by TCPDF (www.tcpdf.org)

                               1 / 1

https://natlawreview.com
https://natlawreview.com/article/omicron-variant-results-new-covid-travel-restrictions-and-testing-requirements
https://natlawreview.com/article/omicron-variant-results-new-covid-travel-restrictions-and-testing-requirements
http://www.tcpdf.org

